
Less than two weeks ago, on Feb. 24, the nation of Ukraine marked the 
second anniversary of Russia’s invasion of their country. Now into the third 

year of the war, the Ukrainian people continue to experience the hardship and 
tragedy of war.

The Ukrainian Lutheran Church, our sister synod in Ukraine, has been impacted 
greatly by the war. Some members have fled the country. Pastors’ and members’ 
homes, as well as churches, have been damaged or destroyed. Shortages of 
food, medicine, and fuel have made life very difficult. Since the beginning of 
the conflict, our synod has offered assistance to the Ukrainian Lutheran Church. 
WELS members have been very generous in their gifts, and relief support has 
been sent to the Ukrainian Lutheran Church on a regular basis as they have 
requested it. Those gifts have provided much needed supplies not only to the 
members of the church but also to people in their communities.

Last week, Bishop V’yacheslav Horpynchuk, the head of the Ukrainian Lutheran 
Church, was interviewed on a radio show called Issues, Etc. This radio show 
is affiliated with the Lutheran Church–Missouri Synod, which partners with 
another Lutheran church in Ukraine. In the interview, Horpynchuk describes in 
vivid detail how the war has affected our brothers and sisters in Ukraine. His 
story is a beautiful and compelling confession of faith and trust in the Lord even 
in the darkest of days and a testimony of how God works to bless his church 
and the spread of the gospel even in the middle of a terrible war.

I thought his story was one that WELS members should hear as a reminder of 
the power of the gospel. It’s also an encouragement for us to continue our 
prayers and support for the people of the Ukrainian Lutheran Church and their 
fellow citizens of Ukraine.

The interview lasts about 45 minutes. You can listen to it or download the 
podcast online at issuesetc.org.

Learn more about the Ukrainian Lutheran Church at wels.net/ukraine.

Serving with you in Christ,
WELS President Mark Schroeder 
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Rev. Dan Sims, director of WELS Christian Aid and Relief (CAR), provided an 
update to CAR’s Facebook page today regarding the wildfires in Texas:

“This morning, I spoke with Rev. Hans Thomford, pastor of Amazing Grace, a 
small mission congregation in Amarillo, Texas. We have been working together 
with him and his congregation and with other district leaders since the 
Smokehouse Creek Fire broke out. He and members of his congregation have 
been reaching out to the local community impacted by the fire. With support 
from WELS Christian Aid and Relief and other local donations, they have been 
able to give away gift cards to help people with immediate needs and have also 
provided some cattle feed to help take care of scattered herds until they can be 
moved to better pasture. They continue to monitor the situation and look for 
opportunities to assist those in need.

“As of now, CAR has no plans to deploy volunteers to Texas. However, plans can 
change. Stay tuned to this page for further updates, and please continue to 
remember those impacted by this terrible fire in your prayers.”

To stay up to date, follow CAR on Facebook at fb.com/
WELSChristianAidandRelief. 
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